
TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
Public Hearing for the Special Town Meeting
​​​​​​​​​​​​April 22, 2019
MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, Fred Kidder II, Tom Steketee
OTHERS PRESENT:  Esther Dobbins-Marsh
Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm
Adams opened the meeting by reading from the letter received from the NH Department of Revenue (NH DRA). The MS-636 Budget form was not posted with the warrant 14 days or more before the annual meeting; therefore, the March 12, 2019 meeting was procedurally defective. The Selectboard needs to hold a procedural defect meeting in accordance with RSA31:5-b. The warrant article to be voted should read “To see if the town will vote to ratify the results of the March12th annual meeting even though the posting requirements were not met” Procedurally defect actions shall mean minor procedural irregularities such as failure to vote, hearing or wording, or any procedural act not contrary to the spirit or intent of the law.

The Special Meeting will be held on May 1, 2019 at 7:00 pm at the Rivendell Middle School Gym. A simple majority vote is required of voters present at the meeting. Absentee ballots are not applicable to this process.

Jim McGoff asked if this has happened before and how the posting omission occurred. Adams said to his knowledge the Town has not had a Special Meeting to ratify the Annual Meeting. The new Administrative Assistant was not aware that the specific MS-636 form was required to be posted with the Warrant, but the information on the MS-636 was provided in the annual report. McGoff asked what the cost is to hold the special meeting. Adams said around $200, primarily for the cost of the mailers and postage.
Chase Kling said it’s the Board of Selectmen’s responsibility to make sure the posting requirements are met. He asked when the form was received from the DRA. Dobbins-Marsh explained forms are no longer mailed; the process is completed on line thru a specific DRA computer portal. Kling asked what happens if the article at the Special Meeting is voted down. Adams said he doesn’t have an answer for that yet, as according to our DRA representative, it’s hasn’t happened in past years. Kling suggested contacting the Secretary of State for information.

McGoff asked what steps are in place to avoid this next year. Adams said a detailed check list has been generated by the Administrative Assistant for her use next year, and future years.

Kling said he’d like to see the DRA be more helpful to towns, especially when there’s new staff involved. Better training will help prevent these issues. Mark Marsh concurred, and added a system for earlier notification of missing required information would also be helpful.
V.  Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 7:23 pm
Respectfully Submitted,
Esther Dobbins-Marsh
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